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VEHI Health Rate Increases for  FY 25 

On Monday, October 16, the VEHI Board of Directors authorized the management team to 

file FY25 rates for our health benefits program with the Vermont Department of Financial 

Regulation. The average premium increase to be filed with DFR later this month is 16.4 

percent.  This decision came after a great deal of discussion by the Board and management 

team. The final say on the rates will be made by DFR’s regulators, and it is expected in 

January of 2024. 

There are several factors that actuaries and VEHI weigh during a rate analysis. The most 

financially impactful is “medical trend”: a combination of the volume of claims and the prices 

charged for the services covered by these claims. In short, utilization of services and price 

inflation. The combination of medical trend, along with administrative expenses to run VEHI 

and mandated state and federal fees, accounts for 13.8 percent of the proposed 16.4 percent 

increase. VEHI then had to add 2.6 percent to this base amount to replenish the financial 

reserves it is required to have to remain financially secure. 

Breaking down FY25’s medical trend, two-thirds is attributable to higher medical prices. 

Continued increases in hospital budgets and in prices for hospital services, plus more 

expensive pharmaceutical charges, remain the major cost drivers. We are not alone in this 

regard. In a recent FAQ explaining to Vermonters its affiliation with Blues Michigan, Blue 

Cross and Blue Shield of Vermont noted that the main driver of premium increases in FY24 is 

“rising hospital budgets, and the cost of inpatient and outpatient services, and pharmaceutical 

prices.” 

One third of the medical trend increase for FY25 is pegged to an increase in utilization of 

services. Services for members in our pool increased in FY23, as it did for the Blues’ 

membership statewide, as people returned to care, post-pandemic, after deferring treatments 

for ongoing medical conditions, and, generally, as more folks with medical needs now feel 

comfortable returning to hospitals and physician practices after a long hiatus. 

We’ll keep you updated on DFR’s assessment of our proposed rate filing.  Please contact us 

know if you have questions or concerns at MHage@VTNEA.org or BobbyJo@VSBIT.org.  
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FY 25 Projected Spending Allocation 

 

 



 

This notification has been sent to School Board Chairs, School Business Officials, Human 

Resources, Local Union Officials and Health Plan Members. 

To avoid confusion and to ensure consistency in the delivery of information, when distributing 

VEHI information do not modify any VEHI communications or attachments. 

Please note: For your convenience, all VEHI Communications (sent via Campaign Monitor) can 

now be found in our archive at vehi.org/home/campaign-monitors/ 
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